
WAC 495D-121-600  Student conduct code—Disciplinary sanctions. 
Disciplinary actions include, but are not limited to, the following 
sanctions that may be imposed upon students according to the procedure 
outlined in WAC 495D-121-340.

(1) Primary sanctions.
(a) Disciplinary warning. A verbal statement to a student that 

there is a violation and that continued violation may be cause for 
further disciplinary action.

(b) Written reprimand. Notice in writing that the student has 
violated one or more terms of this code of conduct and that continua-
tion of the same or similar behavior may result in more severe disci-
plinary action.

(c) Disciplinary probation. Formal action placing specific condi-
tions and restrictions upon the student's continued attendance depend-
ing upon the seriousness of the violation and which may include a de-
ferred disciplinary sanction. If the student subject to a deferred 
disciplinary sanction is found in violation of any college rule during 
the time of disciplinary probation, the deferred disciplinary sanc-
tion, which may include, but is not limited to, a suspension or a dis-
missal from the college, shall take effect immediately without further 
review. Any such sanction shall be in addition to any sanction or con-
ditions arising from the new violation. Probation may be for a limited 
period of time or may be for the duration of the student's attendance 
at the college.

(d) Disciplinary suspension. Dismissal from the college and from 
the student status for a stated period of time. There will be no re-
fund of tuition or fees for the quarter in which the action is taken. 
The student is not guaranteed readmission at the end of such period of 
time, but is guaranteed a review of the case and a decision regarding 
eligibility for readmission.

(e) Dismissal. The revocation of all rights and privileges of 
membership in the college community and exclusion from the campus and 
college-owned or controlled facilities without any possibility of re-
turn. There will be no refund of tuition or fees for the quarter in 
which the action is taken.

(2) Disciplinary terms and conditions that may be imposed in con-
junction with the imposition of a disciplinary sanction include, but 
are not limited to, the following:

(a) Restitution. Reimbursement for damage to or misappropriation 
of property, or for injury to persons, or for reasonable costs incur-
red by the college in pursuing an investigation or disciplinary pro-
ceeding. This may take the form of monetary reimbursement, appropriate 
service, or other compensation.

(b) Professional evaluation. Referral for drug, alcohol, psycho-
logical, or medical evaluation by an appropriately certified or li-
censed professional may be required. The student may choose the pro-
fessional within the scope of practice and with the professional cre-
dentials as defined by the college. The student will sign all necessa-
ry releases to allow the college access to any such evaluation. The 
student's return to college may be conditioned upon compliance with 
recommendations set forth in such a professional evaluation including, 
but not limited to, drug and alcohol education, anger management cour-
sework, or ongoing treatment. If the evaluation indicates that the 
student is not capable of functioning within the college community, 
the student will remain suspended until future evaluation recommends 
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that the student is capable of reentering the college and complying 
with the rules of conduct.

(c) Not in good standing. A student may be deemed "not in good 
standing" with the college. If so the student shall be subject to the 
following restrictions:

(i) Ineligible to hold an office in any student organization rec-
ognized by the college or to hold any elected or appointed office of 
the college.

(ii) Ineligible to represent the college to anyone outside the 
college community in any way, including representing the college at 
any official function, or any forms of intercollegiate competition or 
representation.

(d) No contact orders and other summary relief. The college may 
require a student to refrain from any form of contact with another 
student or college employee. Other forms or relief include, but are 
not limited to: Switching to alternate sections of individual classes 
or programs, delaying admission to an instructional program, assigned 
seating during a class, or behavioral contracts.

(3) Secondary sanctions. No order of severity is established for 
secondary sanctions:

(a) Community/college service. A student may be offered an oppor-
tunity to complete a specified number of hours of community/college 
service in lieu of other sanctions. The type of community/college 
service must be approved by the hearing officer.

(b) Educational requirements. A provision to complete a specific 
educational requirement directly related to the violation committed. 
The provision will be clearly defined. Such educational requirements 
may include, but are not limited to, completion of an alcohol educa-
tion workshop, a diversity awareness workshop, an anger management 
class, essays, or reports.

(c) Restrictions. The withdrawal of specified privileges for a 
definite period of time, but without the additional stipulations con-
tained in the imposition of conduct probation. The restrictions in-
volved will be clearly defined.

(d) Loss of parking privileges on campus. Revocation of parking 
privileges.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.50.140(13). WSR 14-14-047, § 
495D-121-600, filed 6/25/14, effective 7/26/14.]
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